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Welcome to Homecoming 2025!

What a joy it is to welcome you back to Pacific Union College. 
This weekend, we come together to celebrate you—our 
treasured alumni—and the lifelong connection you share  
with this special place.

Take a moment with me to walk down memory lane. Can you 
recall your very first day on campus? Perhaps you were filled with anticipation, 
maybe a bit of uncertainty.

Now think about your last day here. The joy of graduation. The weight of 
goodbyes. The warmth of forged friendships. Between the first day and the  
last, something remarkable happened.

You were shaped—by late nights studying, dorm room conversations, campus 
traditions, spiritual moments, shared laughter, and maybe even a few tears. 
Think of the people who walked that journey with you: your professors who 
challenged and inspired you, the dean who encouraged you, the friends  
who became like family, the person who would one day become your spouse. 
You were shaped by this place, people, and community.

What a special opportunity we have during Homecoming. It’s a time to 
reconnect not only with friends and classmates but with the part of yourself 
that was formed here. This campus holds your stories of growth, discovery, 
and transformation that prepared you to make your own impact in the world 
beyond Howell Mountain. 

Because you are here, I know PUC still holds a special place in your heart.

So, I invite you to savor this weekend. Celebrate. Reflect. Reconnect. Let the 
memories and the mission of PUC continue to inspire you.

We’re so glad you’re here.

Ralph Trecartin, Ph.D.
President, Pacific Union College

Welcome
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Friday, April 18

Pioneer Games
Pacific Auditorium (Gymnasium)
Men’s Volleyball, 12 p.m. 
Women’s Volleyball, 1:30 p.m.
Men’s Basketball, 3 p.m. 
Women’s Basketball, 4:30 p.m. 

Homecoming Registration
Pacific Auditorium (Gymnasium)
12:30 p.m. - 4 p.m.
Paulin Hall
7:30 - 8:30 p.m 

Pioneer Dinner
Fireside Room, 6 p.m.
Meal Ticket Required

Vespers
Paulin Hall Auditorium, 8 p.m.
Speaker: Samantha Peralta

Saturday, April 19

Continental Breakfast
Fireside Room, 8-9:30 a.m.

Homecoming Registration
Church Foyer, 9 - 11:45 a.m.

Sabbath School
Church Sanctuary, 9:30 a.m.
Speaker: Joey Oh

Church Service
Honored Alumni Presentation
Church Sanctuary, 10:50 a.m.
Speaker: George Knight

Lunch
Dining Commons, 12 - 1:30 p.m.
Mexican Cuisine Buffet
Meal Ticket Required

Afternoon Activities, 2:30 - 4:30 p.m.

Pictures & Picnic
Campus Center Patio 

Open House
Aviation, Biology, Communication, 
Education, Nursing, Visual Arts

Hansen Wildlife Museum
Hansen Museum, May Pavilon, 
Ground Level

Student Art Show
Rasmussen Art Gallery

Friends of Walter C. Utt Gathering
Nelson Memorial Library Utt Center
3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

Wilson Family Concert
Dauphinee Chapel, 5 p.m.

Club Food Festival
Dining Commons, 6 - 7:30 p.m.
Funny Money Required

Honored Class Parties, 6 p.m.
(See page 16)

Weekend Overview
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	 George and his wife Bonnie, 
class of ’74, live in a wooded valley 
in southern Oregon and enjoy 
outdoor activities, gardening, and 
spending time with their children and 
grandchildren.

Joey Oh, ’00
Speaker 

Joey Oh is a man 
whose life belongs 
to a wife who is 
better than he 
deserves, two 
daughters who 
bring joy to his 
every waking 
moment, and a 

God whose grace made the first two 
possible. 
	 The rest of his time is divided 
between serving as the administrative 
pastor of the Loma Linda University 
Church, playing whatever sports will 
have him, learning and teaching about 
leadership, and rooting for the newly 
exciting Washington Commanders. 
	 He has earned degrees from 
Pacific Union College, Andrews 
University, and is currently working 
on his Doctor of Ministry on Leading 
Change from Fuller Seminary.

George R. Knight, ’65
Speaker

George R. Knight, 
class of ’65, has 
served the church 
as a university 
professor, pastor, 
school administrator, 
and an elementary 
and secondary 
teacher. His last 

assignment was at Andrews University, 
where he taught for 30 years. 
	 George is an avid student of both 
the Bible and Adventist history. He 
has written over 50 books and edited 
another 45 in Adventist history, 
biblical studies, Ellen White studies, 
theology, and the philosophy of 
education. Some of his recent titles 
have been Educating for Eternity:  
A Seventh-day Adventist Philosophy 
of Education; Adventist Authority 
Wars, Ordination, and the Roman 
Catholic Temptation; and Prophets in 
Conflict: Issues in Authority.
	 George has written widely for 
over four decades on the historical 
development of Adventist theology. 
His most recent title in that field 
is End-time Events and the Last 
Generation: The Explosive 1950s.  
In 2018, he was the Walter Utt Visiting 
Scholar at PUC. His Utt lecture was 
expanded and published as Ellen 
White’s Afterlife: Delightful Fictions, 
Troubling Facts, and Enlightening 
Research.

Guest Speakers & Honorees
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Samantha Angeles Peralta, ’13
Speaker 

Samantha Angeles 
Peralta joined South 
Eastern California 
Conference in 2013 
after graduating 
summa cum laude 
from PUC with a 
double major in 

theology and communication. 
	 She began full-time ministry as 
the associate pastor for youth, young 
adults, and worship ministries at 
Bonita Valley SDA Church in San 
Diego. Then, she earned her Master 
of Divinity degree at Andrews 
University. Afterward, Samantha 
served as the children and family 
pastor at Azure Hills Church before 
becoming the elementary chaplain at 
Loma Linda Academy for over 600 
students from TK-6th grade. 
	 Samantha is married to fellow 
pastor Wally Peralta, and together 
they have two beautiful children, 
Olivia and Orion. She recently 
completed her Doctor of Ministry 
degree at Fuller Theological Seminary, 
emphasizing family discipleship. 
	 In her free time, Samantha enjoys 
reading, exploring the Marvel 
Universe, experimenting with new 
recipes, and hanging out with her 
family and little dog, Shiloh.

Bruce Anderson, ’60
2025 Honored Alumni

Bruce Nils Anderson’s connection to 
PUC spans generations. His great-
grandfather, Charles C. Lewis, joined 

the PUC faculty 
in 1910, and his 
grandmother, Agnes 
Lewis, was PUC’s 
first graduate in 1912. 
His parents, Charles 
and Elizabeth 
Anderson, were 

also PUC graduates, making Bruce a 
fourth-generation PUCite. 
	 Bruce graduated from PUC Prepa-
ratory School in 1957 and earned a BA 
in History from PUC in 1960, studying 
under professor Walter C. Utt. While 
Bruce’s academic accomplishments 
are many, his greatest joy at PUC was 
meeting and marrying Audrey Amelia 
Thompson.
	 Bruce is a psychiatrist trained 
at Loma Linda University, Stanford 
University, Harding Hospital, and 
Ohio State University. He served 
as Squadron Surgeon for the First 
Cavalry Squadron at Ft. Hood, Texas, 
and maintained a medical practice in 
Hinsdale, Illinois. 
	 In 1978, Bruce and Audrey moved 
to Angwin, where Bruce remained on 
the St. Helena Hospital medical staff 
until 2024 and served as chief-of-
staff twice. He has been a member of 
Adventist Health, Clearlake’s medical 
staff, for 15 years and chaired the 
Adventist Health California Medical 
Group board from 2001 to 2023. 
	 Bruce has held leadership roles in 
the PUC community, including head 
elder of the PUC Church, president 
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of the Alumni Association, and college 
board member. He co-founded the 
Walter C. Utt Endowment and played 
a key role in supporting PUC’s library 
and faculty. Bruce and Audrey have 
three children and five grandchildren, 
with two children following in their 
parents’ footsteps as PUC history 
graduates. 

Andy Bishop, ’10
2025 Honored Alumni 

Andy Bishop’s life was defined by a 
constant love for sports and people. 
He played basketball, baseball, and 
football from a young age, excelling 

in each. 
Andy even 
led his 
intramural 
football 
team to 

a championship victory at PUC—
equivalent to a Super Bowl win on 
campus! His sports pursuits were 
vast, including wakeboarding, surfing, 
snowboarding, and golfing, and he 
excelled in them all. 
	 Andy’s dream of becoming 
a sports broadcaster started 
early. As a child, he absorbed the 
rhythms of sports radio on his way 
to school. At age 11, he got his first 
taste of broadcasting at a fan-fest 
booth during the Super Bowl in 
San Diego. That moment sealed 
his fate. He pursued his passion at 
PUC, majoring in communication 
and business, before continuing his 
education at San Diego State’s Sports 
Management program. 
	 After graduating, Andy began 
broadcasting high school football 
games and created his own sports 

website and podcast, “Best Coast 
Sports Connection.” His dedication 
turned his passion into a career. 
But Andy’s heart extended beyond 
sports—he loved serving others. 
He volunteered with Big Brothers, 
participated in mission trips, and 
coached high school basketball. 
	 Tragically, Andy was killed while 
training for a marathon in September 
2021. His energy, enthusiasm, and 
legacy live on through the Andy 
Bishop Scholarship, supporting PUC 
students who share his passion for 
sports, broadcasting, and community 
service. 

Dale Galusha, ’82
2025 Honored Alumni

Dale Galusha, a local Calistoga native, 
is a PUC graduate with deep roots in 
the Adventist community. Born at the 

“Sanitarium,” Dale grew up with his 
siblings, all PUC alumni. He came to 
PUC in 1976 after attending Foothills 
Elementary and Rio Lindo Academy. 

His college 
years included 
a two-year 
break, serving 
as a taskforce 
dean at Indiana 
Academy and 
working in food 
service at Platte 
Valley Academy 

in Nebraska. Anyone who has tasted 
his legendary cinnamon rolls knows 
that food service was a formative 
experience for Dale. 
	 His ministry calling emerged 
early, and after PUC, he served in 
various roles, including Assistant 
Pastor/Youth Pastor at Lodi English 
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Oaks Church, Associate Pastor at 
Chico SDA, and Pastor at Fairfield 
Community SDA Church. Dale also 
worked as a conference evangelist for 
the Northern California Conference. 
Currently, he is the longest-serving 
president of Pacific Press, leading the 
church’s influential publishing work. 
	 Dale is known for his ability to con-
nect with others, his authenticity, and 
his passion for gospel music, especial-
ly Adventist artists. His role at Pacific 
Press includes overseeing Chapel 
Music, where he has befriended many 
of his musical heroes. 
	 With a remarkable knowledge of 
the Adventist Hymnal, Dale’s love 
for music is evident, and his ministry 
continues to inspire and impact 
lives. Today, we honor Dale for his 
dedicated service to the church  
and PUC. 

Duane Wall, ’69
2025 Honored Alumni

Duane Wall, born 
in 1947 in St. 
Helena, grew up 
on Wall Road and 
attended local 
schools, including 
St. Helena Public 
Elementary, Lodi 
Academy, and Rio 

Lindo Academy. He later enrolled at 
PUC, where he was actively involved 
in campus life, editing the Associated 
Press news, broadcasting at KANG  
radio, and writing for the Napa Reg-
ister. During summers, he worked in 
logging and helped build the church. 
He graduated in 1969 with degrees in 
Rhetoric and Public Address. 

	 Drafted into the Army in 1969, 
Duane served as a field medic with 
the 101st Airborne Division in Vietnam, 
assisting in surgeries at the 85th 
Evacuation Hospital. After his service, 
he worked in hospital administration, 
met his wife Roberta, and later 
ventured into insurance and co-
owned Barrel Builders. In 1987, he co-
founded Tonnellerie Francaise French 
Cooperage of America, the first 
company to manufacture American 
Oak barrels in the French style, 
allowing Duane to travel worldwide. 
	 An active member of the Napa 
Valley community, Duane has served 
on various boards, including the 
Napa County Grand Jury, and 
helped rewrite the Napa County 
General Plan. He and his sister Alice 
established the Wall Family Endowed 
Scholarship Fund at PUC in 1998, 
supporting students. 
	 Duane enjoys fly fishing in Montana 
and spending time at his home there. 
Humble about his accomplishments, 
Duane credits his blessings to God’s 
grace and peace. We are proud to 
recognize him as an honored alumnus. 

Justin Wilson, ’03
2025 Honored Alumni 

Justin Wilson, a 
native of Ala-
bama, was raised 
in a family that 
valued service, 
entrepreneurship, 

and the arts. He developed a love for 
music early on, learning to play the 
piano, violin, and trombone, alongside 
an interest in math and technology. 
Justin earned degrees in Electronics 
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Engineering and Music Performance 
from PUC in 2003.
	 After college, Justin worked as 
an electrical engineer at Raytheon 
Technologies, earning him the “with 
Honors” distinction and a senior 
position. Despite his success in 
aerospace, his passion for music 
remained strong, leading him to form 
the choral group Wilson and Co. and 
release the album A Wilson and Co. 
Christmas in 2011. 
	 Justin furthered his music 
education with a master’s certification 
in Orchestration and Film Scoring 
from Berklee College of Music. He 
arranged and scored music for film 
and TV, including an appearance 
in the HBO film All the Way. In 
collaboration with Randy Waldman, 
he co-arranged the Grammy-
nominated album Superheroes, which 
earned Justin a Grammy Award for 
Best Arrangement of Instruments and 
Vocals in 2019. 
	 In addition to his music career, 
Justin has dedicated himself to church 
ministry for over 20 years. He and 
his wife Shelana have two children, 
Justin II and Shia. As a family, they 
formed Wilson World Media, which 
has gained millions of followers and 
worked with major brands like Google, 
Apple, and Amazon. Justin’s greatest 
pride, however, is being a father. He 
is honored to be recognized as an 
alum by PUC for his exceptional 
contributions to music and ministry. 

Jay & Karen (Ericson) Lewis, ’96
2025 Honored Pioneers 

Jay and Karen 
Lewis have 
been integral 
to the PUC 
community 
for nearly 
four decades. 
Jay, born in 
Arkansas, and 

Karen, born in South Dakota, met 
while attending Union College. Jay 
earned degrees in sociology and 
history while Karen pursued nursing. 
	 His career began in the prison 
system before returning to Union 
College, where he helped establish 
a social work program. Later, Jay 
helped establish the sociology 
department at Atlantic Union College. 
In 1986, he joined PUC’s social work 
department, where he would become 
a beloved faculty member. 
	 Jay and Karen have been deeply 
involved in the Angwin and PUC 
church communities, always opening 
their hearts and home to those in 
need. They have hosted individuals 
during holidays, provided temporary 
housing for newcomers, and 
supported anyone in need. 
	 His leadership extended to 
serving as board chair at PUC 
Prep and staying active in the local 
Kiwanis chapter. Jay and Karen 
have volunteered at the Angwin 
Thrift Store, benefiting underserved 
community members. Karen has 
been a nurse for decades, serving in 
student health services and working 
with St. Helena Hospital’s home 
health and hospice departments. 
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	 In retirement, Jay & Karen 
continue contributing and working 
on a committee to establish a senior 
center in Angwin. 
	 Their lasting legacy of service to 
Adventist education, PUC, and the 
community is a testament to their 
unwavering commitment. We are 
proud to honor Jay and Karen Lewis 
as pioneers of our community. 

Meg & Manny Scrofani
2025 Honored Pioneers

Meg and Manny Scrofani are 
educators with over 83 years of 
combined experience in teaching, 
administration, and education policy. 
Throughout their careers, they have 
held roles as teachers, administrators, 

superintendents, principals, 
professors, and California state 
directors of education, impacting 
countless students and educators 
across the state. 
	 Active members of the PUC 
community since the early 1990s, 

Meg and Manny’s journeys to Napa 
Valley began on opposite coasts. 
Meg, originally from Baltimore and 
raised in Missouri, moved to Southern 
California and later attended college 
at Berkeley. Manny, the son of Sicilian 
immigrants, was born in New Jersey 
and spent his early life there. They 
both began their teaching careers 
in different states before eventually 
crossing paths at the California State 
Department of Education in the late 
1970s. They were married in 1984. 
	 Together, they played pivotal roles 
in securing funding for educational 
programs and technology, ensuring 
resources for underserved 
communities, and creating guides and 
training for school board members 
statewide. Their efforts influenced 
thousands across California’s 1,000+ 
school districts. 
	 In 1990, Meg and Manny moved to 
Napa Valley and became instrumental 
in connecting PUC to the wider 
community. They organized teacher 
events on campus and created 
opportunities for PUC students 
to engage in local service projects, 
cementing their legacy as committed 
and generous contributors to 
education in the Napa Valley. 
	 We are proud to recognize Meg 
and Manny Scrofani as honored 
Pioneers. 
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Paulin Hall Auditorium | 8 p.m. | April 18

Opening Song 
Andres Borrero, ’22; Ronni (Ferris) Borrero, ’21; Roldan Abello, ’26;  

Elise Cantu, ’23; Edgar Darma, ’23; David Arriaza, ’21;  

Lorenzo Peña, ’22; Anthony Grado, ’19

 
Welcome & Opening Prayer

Arturo Lopez, ’14, PUC Chaplain 

 
School Song 

“Our College on the Mountain” (See music on page 21)

Kathryn (Hopgood) Sculatti, ’05; Elle Wheeler, ’79

Music 
Andres Borrero, ’22; Ronni (Ferris) Borrero, ’21; Roldan Abello, ’26;  

Elise Cantu, ’23; Edgar Darma, ’23; David Arriaza, ’21;  

Lorenzo Peña, ’22; Anthony Grado, ’19

 
Introduction of Speaker

Leila Beltran, ’26, Student Association Religious Vice President

  
Message  

Samantha Peralta, ’13

 

Closing Song 
Andres Borrero, ’22; Ronni (Ferris) Borrero, ’21; Roldan Abello, ’26;  

Elise Cantu, ’23; Edgar Darma, ’23; David Arriaza, ’21;  

Lorenzo Peña, ’22; Anthony Grado, ’19

 
Benediction 

Leila Beltran, ’26, Student Association Religious Vice President

Vespers
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Church Sanctuary | 9:30 a.m. | April 19

Welcome
Pastor Lem Garcia, ’09

PUC Associate Pastor for Worship & Administration

Song Service
Mika Palitang, ’25; Josue Hilario, ’25; Beryl Maghinay, ’25;  

Natalia Nakanishi, ’26; Luke Garcia, ’27; Lydear Ang, ’26

Introduction of Speaker
Milbert Mariano, ’91 

Dean of the School of Arts, Humanities, & Professional Studies 

Presentation
Joey Oh, ’00 

Benediction
Pastor Lem Garcia, ’09

PUC Associate Pastor for Worship & Administration

Sabbath School
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Church Service
Church Sanctuary | 10:50 a.m. | April 19

Prelude 
“The Cross,” arr. by Lloyd Larson, orch. by Brant Adams

Pacific Union College Orchestra 

Rachelle Berthelsen Davis, ’94, Professor of Music, Conductor

Welcome
Ralph Trecartin, PUC President  

Carlos Garcia, ’88, Vice President for Alumni & Advancement

Presentation of Honored Alumni
Carlos Garcia, ’88

Bruce Anderson, ’60; Andy Bishop, ’15; Dale Galusha, ’82;  

Duane Wall, ’69; Justin Wilson, ’03

In Memoriam
Ringing of the Healdsburg Bell

Sylvia Rasi Gregorutti, Professor of World Languages

Call to Worship
“I Know that My Redeemer Lives,” by Dan Forrest 

Pacific Union College Chorale

Ronnie Zanella, Assistant Professor of Music, Conductor

Invocation
Christian de Jesus, ’25, Student Association President 

Hymn of Praise
“Crown Him with Many Crowns,” Hymn #223

arr. Rachelle Berthelsen Davis, ’94 

Pacific Union College Chorale and Orchestra



13

Alumni Roll Call
DeAnna Cordis, ’04, Director of Alumni Relations and Stewardship

Josue Hilario, ’25, Senior Class President 

Offering Appeal
Sarah Privat, ’25

Offertory
“Easter Song,” by Anne Herring; arr. Joseph Martin

Pacific Union College Chorale and Orchestra

Scripture
Marilyn (Gordon) Johnson, ’65 

Prayer
Ron Follett, ’65 

Special Music
“In a Little While We’re Going Home”

Justin Wilson, ’03, & Shelana Wilson 

Introduction of Speaker
Ralph Trecartin, PUC President

Message
I Wonder Why: A PUC Question

George Knight, ’65 

Hymn of Response
“A Song of Heaven and Homeland,” Hymn #472 

Kathryn (Hopgood) Sculatti, ’05

Benediction
Nate Furness, att. ’95-’97, PUC Church Lead Pastor

Postlude
“Toccata” from Suite Gothique, Op. 25, by Léon Boëllmann

Ronnie Zanella, Assistant Professor of Music
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Nelson Memorial Library Utt Center, 3:30 p.m.

“Winter Light”
Don Kellogg, ’61

Invocation

Welcome 
Dr. Ralph Trecartin, PUC President 

Bruce Anderson, ’60, Chair of the Utt Committee 
 

Remembering Walter C. Utt 
Stanley Payne, ’55; Earl Aagaard, ’69, ’71; 

George Knight, ’65; Wayne Jacobsen, ’70, and others 
 

My Student’s Faith 
Karl Wilcox, Director of the Utt Center, PUC Utt Professor of History

 
Walter Utt’s Faith 

Eric Anderson, PUC Professor Emeritus of History
 

Book Signing
Anderson Heritage Room

Friends of Walter C. Utt

Thank you to all the volunteers, alumni, faculty,  

and staff who have helped curate this year’s 

Homecoming weekend program. 
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Alumni

Cynthia Lynn (Case) 
Ackerman, ’79, ’80

Samuel D. Alexander, ’68
Margaret L. (Erwin) 

Anderson, ’63, ’66, ’70
Nancy K. (Brown) Anderson, 

’64
Stanton S Appleton, ’68
Alice M. (White) Archer, ’59
Shirlee A. (Colburn) 

Baughman, att. ’50s
Norma K. (Koester) Bork, 

’60s
Duane M. Corwin, ’52, ’65
Marianne Davis, att. ’70s
Thelma Y. Dayes, ’55
Jon L. Dybdahl, ’65
Arlene E. (Peterson) 

Ermshar, ’65
Edwin L. Ermshar, ’57
John Theodore Evans, ’71, ’81
Scott Russell Floodman, ’17
Joan Flynn, ’60
Dudley Galusha, att. ’40s
Ramona M. (Coombs) 

Germanis, ’82
Frank Godfrey, att. ’85
Zane A. Hacker, ’65, ’68

Candace R. (Scheidemann) 
Hadley, ’70, ’71

Carl E. Hakin, ’68
Faye D. (Loewen) Heldoorn, 

’59
William B. Hull, ’57, ’64
Richard C. Jordan, ’75
Verna C. (Schulz) Luyster, ’58
Larry R. McGinnis, att. ’67
Graham M. Staples, ’69, ’75,  

’78
Ronald G. Stretter, ’68
Donna M. (Otis) Thomas, 

att. ’80s
Charles E. Thompson, ’59
Reldon Wayne Tonsberg, ’76
Larry W. Unterseher, ’78
Gwendolyn W. (Woodward) 

Utt, att. ’40s
Karen D. Wallace, ’68, ’73
Janet J. (Neufeld) Wells, ’58
Betty Lou (Thompson) 

Westphal, ’56

Faculty & Staff

Warren S Ashworth
Ralph Neal Christie
Anita Louise Davies
Leela Rieke
Evaline E. West

I heard a voice out of Heaven, “Write this: Blessed are those  
who die in the Master from now on; how blessed to die that way.”

 
“Yes” says the Spirit, “and blessed rest from their  

hard, hard work. None of what they’ve done is wasted;  
God blesses them for it all in the end.”

 
—Revelation 14:13, The Message Bible

At Rest
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1954, 1955, 1956

Dining Commons, 6 p.m. 

1964, 1965, 1966

Host: Keith Georgeson 
205-617-0259 

Special Agenda:
Friday:
	 Early Bird Meet and Greet 
	 Scales Chapel, 4 - 5:30 p.m.

Sabbath:
	 Casual Meet and Greet 
	 Scales Chapel, 2:30 - 4:30 p.m.

	 Focus on Missions
	 Scales Chapel, 4:45-5:45 p.m.

	 Class Party 
	 Dining Commons Room A, 6 p.m.

Nursing Class of 1965

Host: Sharon (Miklos) Christensen
707-965-2076

1085 Summit Lake Drive, 4 p.m.
A shuttle will be available at  

Howell Mountain Market as parking 
is limited.

	 - Departs: 4 p.m.
	 - Returns: 5:45 p.m.

1974, 1975, 1976

Dining Commons, Room C, 6 p.m.

1984, 1985, 1986

Dining Commons, 6 p.m. 

1994, 1995, 1996

Dining Commons, 6 p.m. 

1999, 2000, 2001

Host: Rosa (Layfield) Ibarra 
Dining Commons, 6 p.m. 

2004, 2005, 2006

Hosts: 
	 Kathryn (Hopgood) Sculatti
	 Dan Ganancial 

Adam Weeks
7149 Pope Valley Road, 6 p.m. 

2014, 2015, 2016

Dining Commons, 6 p.m.

Class Parties
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There Are Many Ways 
to Support PUC!

Because of our generous donors, PUC is able to invest  
in Christ-centered education that impacts students today 

and ensures tomorrow. When it comes to your gift,  
there are many ways to support PUC!

Whether you choose to support the Pioneer Fund 
 and give to areas of greatest need, support students directly 
through scholarships, or donate to a department or program 

that personally impacted you, the choice is yours!

Pioneer Fund
Give to the Pioneer Fund to make 

an impact today, tomorrow, and 
for years to come!

Student  
Scholarships

Your gift provides essential 
support for PUC students.

Visit puc.edu/waystogive or scan the  
QR code to find opportunities to support and  
sustain PUC in a way that is meaningful to you. 

Or call (707) 965-7500 to speak with our team.
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Upcoming Events
May 2025
Angwin to Angwish, PUC Track, 8 a.m.

Air Expo, Angwin Airport, 9 a.m.

PUC on Broadway, Paulin Hall Auditorium, 7 p.m. 

Internship & Job Fair, PUC Dining Commons, 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.

June 2025
Orchestra Concert, Paulin Hall Auditorium, 7 p.m. 

Commencement, Maxwell Commons

PacificQuest Academic Summer Camps

July 2025
PUC at the General Conference

Alumni Gathering, Sen Thai Bistro (St. Louis, MO), 12 - 2 p.m.

Korean Camp Meeting at PUC 

PUC at Soquel Camp Meeting 

PUC at Redwood Camp Meeting 
 

August 2025
Birding Bonanza and Alumni Retreat, Albion Field Station
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Come and spend time with fellow bird lovers and 
alumni to relive your favorite college memories 

and catch up with the Biology department. Join us 
for worship and participate in a variety of activities 

and outings focused on coastal birds & biology.

TWO EVENTS, ONE WEEKEND!
Birding Bonanza – August 21-24

3 nights and 8 meals at Albion Field Station

Alumni Retreat – August 22-24
2 nights and 5 meals at Albion Field Station

For more info and  
to register visit
puc.edu/birding

PUC Summer 
Experience

2/C on white

PQSeek - June 29-July 4, 2025, grades 6-8
STEM I Program: Students will participate in daily academic 
programming focused on thermochemistry, human performance, 
and planet health classes taught by PUC professors. 

PQRise - July 6-11, 2025, grades 9-11 
STEM II Program: Students will participate in daily academic 
programming focused on thermochemistry, human performance, 
and planet health classes taught by PUC professors.

PQSoar - July 6-11, 2025, grades 9-12
Aviation Program: Students will have an immersive aviation expe-
rience as they discover a love of flying. Activities will include flight 
simulation, an aviation field trip experience, and flying an airplane.

PQFlix - July 6-11, 2025, grades 9-12
Film Program: Students will have a fascinating film experience 
as they learn the art of visual and narrative storytelling. They will 
work alongside peers interested in filmmaking to produce a film. 

Visit puc.edu/pacificquest 
to apply and learn more 
about our programs. 

Scan for the 
Pacificquest 
video

Scan for 
more about 
Pacificquest
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Stay in touch!
 

Homecoming Feedback Survey 
We hope you had a fantastic time this weekend! We’d love to 
hear your thoughts—please take a moment to complete this 
survey and share your feedback. If you’re interested in being 
part of the program next year, let us know! 

Oral History Project
Pacific Union College has partnered with Publishing Concepts 
Inc., to gather stories from alumni, attendees, and former 
faculty and staff to preserve our collective memories for future 
generations. Besides recording these stories as audio files, 
the company will print a coffee table book that can be easily 
displayed and shared with friends. We encourage everyone 
who has had meaningful experiences at PUC to reach out and 
be included in the project. 

Career/Internship Fair Involvement 
Are you interested in sharing your career experience and 
advice with PUC students? Would you like to recruit  
PUC students for an internship or job? Contact Career 
Services at career@puc.edu to learn more.

See what is happening on campus daily by 
following PUC on social media!

STAY SOCIAL

puc.edu/facebook @PUCNow

blog.puc.edu @PUCNow

Scan for more 
about Career 

Services

Scan to connect 
to the survey

Scan to connect 
to the Oral 

History Project
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Our College on 
the Mountain



Welcome Home!
Join us again next year!

Save the Date
Homecoming Weekend | April 17-18, 2026

Access the PUC Wi-Fi by logging on to PUC Guest 
and accepting the terms and conditions.

WI-FI  

Homecoming is streaming online on YouTube!


